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draft general comments on article 9 and 12
The Danish Institute for Human Rights thanks the Committee for this opportunity to comment on the Draft General Comments on Articles 9 and 12. 
The Danish Institute for Human Rights is a National Human Rights Institute with A-status and a mandate to promote, protect and monitor the implementation of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD) in Denmark since 1 January 2011.

Regarding Draft General Comment on Article 9

The Danish Institute for Human Rights agrees with the interpretation of the Committee that Article 9 imposes a duty on States to ensure accessibility. 
However, the Danish Institute for Human Rights would recommend that the Committee provide more details on the intersection between Article 5 and Article 9 in paragraph 31 of the Draft General Comment. It should be underlined that denial of accessibility to the physical environment, goods and services open to the public will not always amount to discrimination in violation of Article 5. An individual assessment must be made which takes into account the nature of the situation and the needs of the individual in question. We recommend that the wording “… constitutes an act of disability-based discrimination” be changed to “may constitute an act of disability-based discrimination”.
Regarding Draft General Comment on Article 12

The Danish Institute for Human Rights agrees with the interpretation of the Committee that States Parties must recognise the legal capacity of persons with disabilities and support them in their exercise hereof. 
However, the Danish Institute for Human Rights questions the reasoning of the Committee for not envisaging any situations where it may be necessary to use some forms of substituted decision-making. The Draft General Comment also states that all forms of forced treatment by psychiatric professionals violate of the CRPD. In our opinion, the Committee should acknowledge that the interpretation of the Committee is different from that of other human rights bodies (and practically all national legislation) and explain why it has been necessary for the Committee to come to these conclusions. If the Committee can in any way recognize that the right to legal capacity may not be absolute, it would be helpful to receive guidance on this issue.

Continued dialogue

I take this opportunity to encourage the Committee to maintain a close dialogue with all stakeholders as it is of great importance that the work of the Committee is well received by as many stakeholders as possible. 

The work of the Committee has already received significant attention in Denmark and it is vital for the future development of the CRPD that the legitimacy of the Committee is unquestioned.

Please do not hesitate to contact the Danish Institute for Human Rights if we can in any way be of assistance to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,
Jonas Christoffersen
Director
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